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Yours in Education and Care, ,  Helen Wood 

We have been asked to forward this letter to you from 
DECD.   
 
Dear Parents & Caregivers, 
 
Immunisation is a simple, safe and effective way of protecting children and others in the 
community by reducing the spread of disease.  It also helps to protect those who cannot 
be vaccinated for medical reasons from being exposed to preventable diseases. 
 
Your child’s immune system is particularly important as the early years is the time when 
their immune system is still developing. 
 
With this in mind most DECD early childhood services currently ask parents to show that 
their child has received the scheduled childhood immunisations during the enrolment pro-
cess.  From 2017 that request is being consistently applied across the state. 
 
This means that families with children enrolled in a DECD preschool as asked to provide 
immunization evidence to their service by the end of term 1, 2017. 
 
Please show your service a copy of your child’s: 
 SA Child Health and Devlelopment record (known as the Blue Book) or 
 Australian Immunisation Childhood register (ACIR) history statement. 
 
If your child is not up to date with their immunisations and there is an occurrence of a vac-
cine preventable disease at the service, then your child will be asked to stay away from the 
service for the period of time known as the exclusion period. 
 
The exclusion period is determined by SA health and is designed to protect those who are 
at risk of getting the disease and those who may be able to pass the disease onto others. 
 
If we do no have evidence of your child’s immunsation status and there is an outbreak of a 
vaccine preventable disease, your child will be treated as not up to date with their immun-
isations and excluded. 
 
While individuals, families and public health are ultimately responsible for the prevention 
and control of infectious diseases, government early childhood serviced also have a role to 
play in preventing the spread of vaccine preventable diseases. 
 
I would like to take this opportu8nity to thank you for your cooperation and support to 
protect the children at our service and, more broadly, the South Australian community. 
For more information please visit www.decd.sa.gov.au 


